GREENWOOD COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING JUNE 13TH, 2022

Chairman Roy Ballard called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present Paul Hodge, Robert Morgan, Chuck Spradlin, County Counselor Paul Dean and County Clerk Kathy Robison. Ben Fox was not in attendance.

Commissioners led everyone present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Spradlin moved to approve June 6, 2022 Minutes, as written. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

Road and Bridge Report:

- Darrel reported having found oil for the pothole patching machine in Salina; he intends to send a crew member to retrieve the oil this week.
- Crews are working on the bridge located on 300th just west of the highway.
- Crews are currently working on wash-outs.
- Debris removal is on the list for this week.

Morgan moved to approve amounts payable of \$355,622.38. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

Morgan moved to approve payroll in the amount of \$129,229.87. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

Spradlin moved to approve a new hearing machine for the Health Department in the amount of \$4,045.00. Morgan seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

Jeff Pittman attended the meeting to ask commissioners about how to go about receiving emergency funds for wash-outs in Salt Springs Township. Pittman was directed to document the damage and talk to Emergency Management Director Levi Vinson regarding the matter.

Sheriff Samuels asked to delay his budget presentation for one more week. Commissioners did not voice opposition.

Spradlin moved to approve a ten-minute executive with county counselor Paul Dean to discuss legal matters regarding a road dispute. Meeting to reconvene at 9:32 a.m. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 4-0. No decisions were made.

A discussion was held regarding KOMA/KORA training occurring on August 11. County Clerk Kathy Robison noted that she would like her entire office to attend this training. Commissioners agreed to attend the training along with the County Clerk's office.

Greenwood County EMS Director Brian Mongeau discussed internet connectivity at the Fire Station in Madison. Madison City Mayor Paul Dean noted that he would look into the matter.

Ballard moved to adjourn at 9:33 a.m. Hodge seconded. Motion carried 4-0.

ATTEST: Mathy Foreson Kathy Robison, County Clerk

Ben Fox, Vice Chairman

Robert Joe Morgan, Member